COLUMBIA COUNTY COMMUNITY HEALTHCARE CONSORTIUM. INC.
MEETING NOTES

	Committee:                               Budget and Finance 
	Date:     July 23, 2024

	Board Members Attending:    Jack Mabb (Chair), Karen Amanna, Nina Benvenuto, Toni Carroll, Bob Gibson, PJ Keeler, Victoria McGahan, Jolene Race, Aislinn Smith
Board Members Absent:    Amanda Pierro, David Rossetti
	Guests: TJ Pellitteri

	
	Staff Members Attending: 
John Ray and Claire Parde

	TOPIC 
	SUMMARY OF TOPIC DISCUSSED

	Advisor Update on the Board-designated Fund and 401(k) 
	The agency’s investment advisor, TJ Pellitteri, provided a report on the performance of the agency’s Board-designated Fund. He noted that currently, our year-to-date numbers are just under 11%, and our one-year numbers are very good, about 16%.  He particularly wanted to note that there was recently a fund replacement, so that now all funds are institutional class shares, with lower fees.
TJ inquired whether there was an interest in what his firm calls a “sustainable” model—shorthand for Environmental, Social and Governance (ESG) funds.  Claire noted that the only prescription in the Investment Policy Statement of which she is aware prohibits investment in tobacco companies.  The Committee members were grateful to TJ for bringing the idea to their attention and will take it into consideration.  

	Financial Reports	 
	The Committee reviewed the Organization’s usual, bimonthly Financial Reports, including the Statement of Revenues, Supports and Expenses, Accounts Receivable Aging Report, the Statement of Financial Position (Balance Sheet), Statements of Activities (Income Statement), and John’s “Fiscal Highlights” report, all of which are current to June 30, 2024. 
John noted that Accounts Receivable are reasonable. While almost all contractual expenses are currently being vouchered and collected timely, a notable exception is the expenses associated with the Tobacco-Free Action Program.  We can only claim reimbursement for these expenses following the approval of a budget modification, which has languished for many months at the Bureau of Tobacco Control (NYSDOH).  When the budget mod is finally approved, we will submit a final voucher for all expenses incurred. 
John noted that our cash is now about evenly split between the Operating and Payroll accounts at the Bank of Greene County and a savings account, yielding 4.0%, at Live Oak Bank.  A newer member to the Committee inquired why that excess cash wasn’t deposited into the investment account.  Claire responded that the Committee had specifically directed management to deposit the excess cash into a high-yield savings account. 

	Updated Annual Operating Budget
	As promised, John prepared and presented an updated annual operating budget for the 2024 fiscal year that recognizes the end of the Tobacco-Free Action Program contract on June 30, 2024.  The budget also begins to demonstrate how some general and administrative expenses that had been allocated to the Tobacco contract are now pulling on the General Fund. Claire noted that this will become even more evident with the presentation of the 2025 Annual Operating Budget in December.  
In the meantime, the Committee agreed that this budget will continue to be updated as numbers “harden,” and will be presented to the Entire Board at its meeting in October. 

	Next meeting
	Date, Time & Location:  Tuesday, September 24th at 3:00 p.m., via Zoom



